The Birth of Jesus
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December 17, 2004

It is December and more than a billion people around the world are preparing to celebrate the birth of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.   Recently, I read an article in the December 13 issue of Newsweek magazine concerning the scholarly debate surrounding the historical accuracy and theological basis of Christ’s birth.  In the article John Meier, a Roman Catholic priest and professor at the University of Notre Dame points out that there is no convincing evidence that Jesus himself ever spoke of his birth, and neither Mary nor Joseph appear to have been a direct source. The story can be found at www.msnbc.msn.com (click on the Newsweek button). 

In addition, I stumbled upon a December 2000 article in Christianity Today concerning the date of Christ’s birth.  In the article, the author writes, “To us, Christmas and December are inseparable.  But for the first three centuries of Christianity, Christmas wasn’t in December or on the calendar anywhere.”  She goes on to discuss why the early church disagreed on celebrating the birth of Christ and the rationale for selecting December 25.  This article can be viewed at www.christianitytoday.com /history/newsletter/2000/dec08.html 

Scripture:

Matthew 1:18-2:21




Luke 2:1-16

Discussion:

1) Do you believe that the entire Christmas Story - the Virgin Birth, the angelic proclamation to the shepherds, the Star of Bethlehem and the Wise Men from the East is historically accurate?

2) Are these details of Christ’s birth pertinent to your faith in Christ?  

Also on the agenda:

Table Competition:
Name that King

Pop Quiz:

King of Kings

